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In 2016 our salmon smolt tracking project found 60 per 
cent mortality between the Allt Deveron and the river 
estuary at Banff. To investigate this high level of mortality 
within the river, a new project has been developed in 
conjunction with Glasgow University and the Game and 
Wildlife Conservation Trust, that will hopefully determine 
where this mortality is taking place and the cause. With 
generous seed funding secured from the Atlantic Salmon 
Trust, the DBIT membership has kindly sponsored 40 radio 
tags that were subsequently purchased from a company in 
the USA. As the tagged smolts migrate downstream they 
will be detected by 3 fixed receivers located at Avochie, 
Muiresk and Inverichnie. Further manual tracking will be 
conducted by car and on foot to locate smolts within 
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The Deveron, 
Bogie and Isla 
Rivers Charitable 
Trust is delighted 
to announce it 
has bagged £5,000 
from a Tesco 
funding scheme

Tesco teamed up with Groundwork to launch its Bags of 
Help funding initiative, which sees grants of up to £5,000, 
£2,000 and £1,000 raised from the 5p bag levy. Millions 
of shoppers voted in stores up and down the country and 
as a result, The Deveron, Bogie and Isla Rivers Charitable 
Trust has been awarded £5,000. Work can now begin on 
bringing its Giant Hogweed project to life.

The aim of this project is to work with local volunteers, 
community groups such as Huntly Fishings and landowners 
to control the dangerous plant Giant Hogweed. Controlling 
Giant Hogweed using a systematic top-down approach 
will stop the plants seeding and creating a larger problem 
for the future. It will also allow members of the public, 
tourists, anglers, pets and families to safely visit the rivers. 
This has many benefits such as health and recreation, 
which will help the local economy.

the river and any 
that are removed 
from the river by 
predators.

The 40 salmon 
smolts were 
tagged over four 
dates in April and 

tracking has been taking place to follow their progress 
downstream. Migration was relatively slow at first, until 
significant snow melt lead to a significant rise in the 
river and as result many of the smolts moved rapidly 
downstream. At the time of writing, 16 tagged smolts 
had passed the lowest fixed receiver at Inverichnie and 
the rest were spread out through the river. A full report 
will be issued in due course.

Bags helping hogweed control

Richie Miller, Director of the Deveron, Bogie and 
Isla Rivers Charitable Trust and The Deveron Fishery 
Board, said: “We are thrilled to have been awarded the 
top award from the Tesco’s Bags of Help initiative and 
the grant aid will help immensely in controlling Giant 
Hogweed this coming season”.

Tony McElroy, Tesco’s Head of Communications 
in Scotland, said: “Bags of Help has been a fantastic 
success. We’ve been overwhelmed by the response from 
our customers. The great thing about Bags of Help is that 
local people are invited to decide how the money will 
be spent in their community. We can’t wait to see the 
projects come to life.”






